## BOARD OF WATER/SEWER COMMISSIONERS MEETING MONDAY, NOVEMBER 8, 2010

NORTON TOWN CLERK
2011 JAN - 6 P 3: 24

6:30 p.m.

Meeting opened. Commissioners Diane McElligott, Alec Rich, and Steven Wiseman present. Also present Duane Knapp and Nancy Precourt.

Minutes:

The minutes of the August 24, 2010 Board Meeting were read, approved and signed as submitted.

## Old Business:

Norton Glen: At the present time there has been no new correspondence to the Board or the superintendent with regard to this project.

IMA: Diane McElligott informed the Board of the discussion at the last IMA meeting. The Town of Mansfield would like a five year transition period and to be the contract provider for services at the plant. A discussion also followed with regard to taxes being paid to the Town of Norton. Diane suggested that Norton take sewer flow instead of cash as the host community.

Wheaton Sewer: Duane Knapp stated that no response letter has been sent to Dave Manoogian at this time. Presently he is waiting for accurate figures from the Town of Mansfield and a letter from DEP regarding the permit transfer. The Board requested that Duane send a letter to Dave Manoogian so he knows we are waiting for additional information.

Well #4: Well #4 remains offline at this time. The DEP has informed us that a chlorine analyzer needs to be installed. This will include a ¾ inch copper line 1,000 ft in length for sampling. We have also considered only running this well Monday thru Friday.

New Office Building: The building is being shipped November 8, or 9, 2010. Comcast has been contacted to walk the site, the new computers have been ordered and the utilities will be called in to hook everything up upon arrival.

Mr. Knapp informed the Board that the two way radio system is being phased out and all of the new radio equipment has been ordered.

Mr. Knapp informed the Board that the ZBA has given "Turtle Crossing" (a development on Newland Street) a one year extension.

Page 2 November 8, 2010 – Minutes Continued

## New Business:

Mr. Knapp informed the Board the DEP is requiring the department have a Secondary Well Operator. A job description has been posted to the Union at this time. All employees are now required to hold a D3 and T1 license to work in the wells according to DEP. Any employee without these qualifications would have to be directly supervised by the Primary Well Operator.

Mr. Knapp informed the Board that the Town Manager notified him that there may be a Special Town Meeting in January.

All appropriately processed bills were signed.

Next meeting Monday, November 29, 2010 at 6:30 p.m.

Meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m.

## BOARD OF WATER/SEWER COMMISSIONERS ACCEPTED AND APPROVED MINUTES FOR THE

BOARD MEETING HELD:	november	8	2010	
BOAKD MEETING HELD.		-		

Respectfull	y submitted,		
71		. /	
Manu	Kheur	ht	
Principal A	count Clerk		

Diane McElligott, Chaifwoman 5-fou 2011

Alec E. Rich III, Clerk

Steven Wiseman, Member 5 9m 2011